




             MEMO 
              

 
Date:  November 16, 2021 

 

To:  Dr. Talia Bettcher 

Chair, Academic Senate, Executive Committee of the Senate 

      

From:  Heidi Riggio, Chair 

Faculty Policy Committee (FPC) 

 

Copies: A. Avramchuk, D. Fazzi, C. Flint, J. Lazo-Uy, R. Roquemore, V. Salcido 

  

Subject: EC 20-24.1: Direction of Graduate Theses and Projects 

  

   

Dear Chair Bettcher and members of Executive Committee, 

 

Faculty Policy Committee (FPC) considered the changes suggested by President Covino to the modification of 

the policy on Direction of Graduate Theses and Projects (FPC 20-17), which was unanimously approved by 

Faculty Policy Committee and approved by the Senate on May 4, 2021. FPC acquiesces to the changes from 

President Covino regarding removal of lines 3 and 4 (referring to the Governing Documents); the removal of 

the words “and College committees” on line 7; and the removal of language added to lines 9 through 13 (“All 

policies regarding allocation of units for faculty supervision of student research, scholarly, and creative 

activities must be consistent with the Collective Bargaining Agreement”). However, FPC will not agree to the 

removal of the words “policies and” on line 8 in the current policy, as this modification was not indicated by 

FPC and not approved by FPC or by the Senate. Further, although President Covino correctly indicates that the 

CFA-CSU settlement agreement from 2015 is a governing document, the settlement agreement does not 

disallow policymaking by the Colleges (and in fact, several College policies on s-factor appear on the Faculty 

Affairs website, and others indicate that policies are “in progress”). 

 

Thank you for your time and consideration. Please contact me directly if you have questions or concerns. 

 



Direction of Graduate Theses and Projects 1 

(Senate: 2/9/07; President: 10/10/07) 2 

The completion of graduate theses or projects may be an important part of the professional development                       3 

of graduate students.  As such, they demand substantial amounts of faculty time and effort.  Accordingly,                       4 

in consultation with the college dean, each college and each department/division/school shall develop policies 5 

and procedures to provide appropriate recognition of COMPENSATION FOR faculty directing graduate 6 

theses and projects including policies governing the allocation of units generated by graduate directed studies                   7 

and theses projects. 8 
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